

Idle Church of England (Aided) Primary School

Boothroyd Drive, Idle, Bradford BD10 8LU, West Yorkshire.

Head Teacher: Mr. J.T. Bowers.
Telephone: 01274 410111.
Fax No: 01274 410984

Email: office@idle.bradford.sch.uk
Website: www.idleprimaryschool.co.uk



"Jesus came to give Fullness of Life" John 10 v 10

School Newsletter No: 8

Dear Parents,

Thank you so much for all your support this half term. We've had a busy few weeks but have lots of exciting things to look forward to!

CHRISTMAS CELEBRATIONS: As we approach Christmas, we are currently planning COVID-secure ways for the children to celebrate in school whilst complying with Government guidelines. To follow our Covid procedures, celebrations will take place within year group bubbles and will include Christmas crafts, a Christmas party and a virtual carol service with Rev'd Jim. As we are unable to hold our usual Nativity plays, each year group will put a Christmas contribution on Class Dojo for you to enjoy.

CHRISTMAS CARDS: We would like the children to still have the opportunity to exchange Christmas cards with their friends. To do this safely, they will only be permitted to bring in cards for members of their **year group bubble** on Monday 7th, Tuesday 8th, Monday 14th or Tuesday 15th December. These will then be quarantined for 72 hours before being safely handed out on Friday 11th and 18th December. Thank you for your support in keeping our celebrations as normal as possible.

TERM DATES 2021/2022: Please find attached the term dates for 2021/2022. Parents are reminded that taking children out of school during term time for a holiday interrupts the continuity of teaching and learning and disrupts the educational progress of individual children. All holidays must be requested prior to travel through the school office.

ADMISSIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2021: Applications are now open for EYFS places for September 2021 for children whose date of birth is between 01.09.16 and 31.08.17. Please ensure you complete the online application form **AND** our supplementary information form as soon as possible. All the details can be found on our website or paper copies are available upon request from the school office.

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS: Please note that unfortunately due to the ongoing changes in government guidance we are unable to offer any after school clubs until further notice. This will be regularly reviewed.

SWIMMING: We have been advised that swimming lessons continue to be cancelled due to the Covid-19 restrictions. This will be regularly reviewed.

SCHOOL UNIFORM: May we also ask that as the colder months are now with us that children come to school in clothing suitable to the weather conditions outside and, as the doors and windows are periodically left open to ensure there is adequate ventilation in the classrooms, that they wear an extra layer of clothing (vest/t-shirt) and/or thick socks.

FAMILY SUPPORT: Please note that if families need additional support at any time they can always speak to Mrs Craven or Mrs Pouncey in confidence or email <u>Alison.craven@idle.bradford.sch.uk</u>, <u>Rachel.pouncey@idle.bradford.sch.uk</u>

As you may be aware, Mr Bowers is currently absent from school and Mrs Pouncey as Deputy Head Teacher is covering that role.

Yours sincerely,

R Pouncey

Deputy Head Teacher















